
ATTACHMENT E 

 

APPROVAL OF ADS RECONFIGURATION PROJECT 

 

The Elmhurst Public Library Board of Trustees spent many months researching trends in Libraries and 
studying usage statistics at the Elmhurst Public Library.  The research included: reading articles in 
professional journals, visiting neighboring libraries, attending relevant conferences, and conducting a 
survey of EPL patrons.  Staff members have presented the Board with evidence of shifts in our society 
and community that are changing the way patrons use the Library.  Technology is a major part of what 
we do, reading formats are changing rapidly, and people are looking to libraries for spaces to meet with 
others to create, collaborate, and learn.  Staff asked for the Board’s permission to work with an architect 
to develop a master plan to reconfigure the Adult Services Department. The plan would include changes 
that reflect current library usage trends and additional technologies.  The Board has been presented 
with the plan and has discussed funding for the changes.  At the January Board Meeting, the Board 
indicated that they were ready to vote on the implementation of the reconfiguration project for the 
Adult Services Department.  The architects and the construction manager will present the Board with a 
timeline for project implementation before the vote is taken.    

 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that Administrative staff at the Elmhurst Public Library are authorized to 
implement the master plan for reconfiguration of the Adult Services Department with ideas as 
presented for a cost not to exceed $1,535,000.  The funds for the implementation of the master plan 
and reconfiguration will be drawn from Library reserves.    




